
Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad

Parent-Teacher Meeting organized by BCA Department on Saturday, 13th
September 2025

The Department of Vocational Studies (BCA), Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad, organized a Parent-Teacher

Meeting on Saturday, September 13, 2025. The event witnessed active participation from the parents of

Semester II and Semester IV students who, along with their wards, engaged enthusiastically in the proceedings.

The primary objective of this meeting was to strengthen academic progress, ensure regular attendance, and

enhance the overall performance of students. Principal Dr. Ranjana Das appreciated the initiative, emphasizing

that such interactive sessions are a vital step toward academic excellence and holistic development. She

conveyed her best wishes to all parents and acknowledged their crucial role in the educational journey of their

children. The session began with a welcome address by the Department Coordinator, Professor Pushpa Tewari,

who highlighted the importance of consistent dialogue between parents and teachers for the academic success of

students. She also informed the attendees about the college’s various academic and co-curricular programs

including the Spoken Tutorial Program (STP) under IIT Bombay, Rotaract Club, NCC, NSS, sports activities,

and cultural events, all of which contribute to the comprehensive development of students. Professor Uday

Sinha, in his address, underscored that true understanding and mastery of the BCA curriculum can only be

achieved through regular practice and improvement of programming skills. Faculty members including Professor

Santosh Kumar (Head, Department of Commerce), Professor Soni Kumari, Professor Priyanka, Professor

Kaushik, and Professor Chandan were also present and provided valuable insights on subject-specific

performance, professional development, and placement opportunities. The faculty members engaged in detailed

discussions with parents regarding their wards’ academic standing and areas of improvement. The interactive

session allowed parents to share constructive feedback and suggestions aimed at improving departmental

functioning and student outcomes. This initiative fostered a strong and collaborative relationship among students,

parents, and faculty, which will significantly contribute to enhancing the quality of education and boosting

employability prospects. The meeting concluded on a positive note, reflecting a shared commitment toward

nurturing academic excellence, discipline, and career readiness among students. (Photos attached below depict

glimpses of the meeting where faculty members and parents interacted constructively, highlighting the spirit of

collaboration and mutual understanding.)












